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LANE TECH COLLEGE PREP HIGH SCHOOL 
 2501 W. Addison Street • Chicago, IL 60618 
 (773)534-5400 • Fax (773)534-5544 
  www.lanetech.org



Meeting Minutes: Local School Council Regular Meeting 

Meeting Details: 6:30 PM on March 18, 2021, Via Zoom (Recorded) Meeting 
Following are the meeting minutes. Original posted Meeting Agenda items are listed with the meeting minutes noted directly below. In order to participate in the zoom meeting, please pre-register: https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZApcuGprTwqHdBf2p45YxPmgPWn_-JvkpL


1. Call Meeting to Order

Emily Haite (Chairperson) called the March 18, Regular Virtual Meeting to order, at 6:32  PM.

2. Roll Call / Establish Quorum (7 minimum)
  
Present: Catherine Ashlaw-Doherty, Eric Garcia, Maureen George, Emily Haite, Daniel Law, Anne Lokken, Patricia O’Keefe, Ana Scales, Brian Tennison (Principal), Dannixa Velez, and Benjamin Wong. 
Absent: Katharine Gomez, Laura Symons
QUORUM ESTABLISHED

3. Approve Agenda

Motion:  To approve the Agenda for the March 18, 2021 Lane LSC Meeting with numbering changes and add Fundraiser 7b for New Business. 
By: Emily Haite
Second: Maureen George
Vote: Unanimous, all in favor
Result: Motion Passes

4.    Approve Old Minute
	
Motion:  To approve the February 18, 2021 Regular Minutes. 
By: Emily Haite
Second: Anne Lokken
Vote: Unanimous, all in favor
Result: Motion Passes


5.    Public Participation (2 minutes each)   
You may email a statement ahead of time (and can remain anonymous if you want), email to ask to speak (preferred) or use the “raise your hand” button on the zoom call to speak.
[If you want to submit a question or statement before meeting (HIGHLY SUGGESTED) please email emilylanelsc@gmail.com.  Subject line Lane March LSC. Chat will be off, but we will have the “raise your hand” option.]

Emily Haite added to public participation; people must raise their hands within the first five minutes if they want to talk.  Historically, attendants sign up for public participation at the beginning of the meeting.  Purpose of public participation is to make a statement about what is going on in the school and the purpose of the LSC is doing the business about the school.  

The March 10th virtual CPS Town Hall left her with more questions regarding transportation (CTA student designated buses?), students entrance to the building efficiently and lunch demographics.  Emily shared the CPS plan with a link for school reopening. Board of Ed  
Lane sent out today their own opt-in letter.  If you have not received the opt-in letter, contact CPS. sstockdale@cps.edu

Emily Haite addressed an emailed question regarding graduation.  The plans are not final, but last year’s drive thru graduation ceremony was a success. 

Students and a teacher expressed concerns over the new variant, emotional status, logistics are the talking points against reopening and parents offered support, alternative (See emailed letter below: Lambert) and some expressed the value of in person learning, social interaction etc.  Nevertheless it is not mandatory to return to in-person learning this fiscal year.

6.     Reports:
a.     Principal  [Brian Tennison] - People need to reach out to the Asian community in the light of the recent violence and racism. 
As principal he has zero authority to change the bell schedule without district approval.  Myrtle and Gold days took weeks to implement.
He reiterated that Lane’s needs are unique because of its size and enrollment reach.  
45% of Lane families opted-in.  Many of Lane’s faculty will not be able to attend due to varying circumstances. 
Health screens will take about an hour at the entrance, notwithstanding bottlenecks such as wi-fi issues etc.  Out of campus lunch might not be an option according to CPS.
Pods does not work for Lane.  Cannot risk the integrity of our program by undermining the instructional delivery that we have in place.  In short teachers will teach simultaneously in person learning and remote learners.  In terms of facility: hallways are two ways, masks  and hand sanitizers are available.  The guidelines are not available to him.  How do we manage this and keep people safe?
Guidelines, such as approved city vendors (CPS, city and state) limit Lane’s planning.  Traditional graduation, not possible.  One student, plus two parent tickets equals about 3,300 people.  City rules for money being spent are such that if something is over 75 thousand dollars it must be approved by the Board of Ed, not the LSC.  Prom is over 75 thousand dollars, Lane plans a year ahead to obtain this.  Ceremony is a school event and needs to be considered as accessible for all of our students to the best of our ability.  This is what Lane is always striving for.
b.     PPLC [Dan Law/ Teacher Rep] - working on grading standards, following grading for equity literature. 
c.     Symbol rename [Emily Haite] - Committee members: Maureen George, Ms. Thompson and Emily Haite.  Hope to get the initial survey out by Spring Break regarding the new symbol.  An historical video is on the making, once it’s done will send out a survey and the goal is to announce the symbol by graduation. 
d.     Friends of Lane [Kristene Richardson/Social Media Manager with FOL Rep] - Laneapalooza was a success (alumni, some grammy award winners) and raised over $8,000 for the music department.  New technology and products are coming into the school.  Working on the March Madness bracket on the ESPN platform and making a donation to FOL.  McDonald’s on Addison will have a drive thru fundraiser tomorrow (3/19/21) and partial proceeds will go th FOL. Last night the board approved products for graduation, including a large banner that will list all graduates' names.  Pending approval, FOL launching an on-line auction.  Parent college panel, April 7.  May 5 guide to the common college application.
e.     Alumni Association - Not available
      7.     New Business:
a.     Check approvals [Jill Woods/LT Treasurer and Budget Office]
Purchases: 
1. Ricoh USA- $35,537.17 managed print services for the 2020-2021 school year (PO was created by Chicago Public School procurement office using approved budget line for managed print  **there are additional funds on this line and CPS stated they would send out guidance on spending.
2. Apple Education- $50,526.00 macbooks and pro bundles for computer science class. an additional classroom is needed for computer science. 
b. Fundraisers
 Friends of Lane-  McDonald's Drive Thru Fundraiser on March 19, 2021
Motion: To approve two POs approval for print service, MacBooks pro, Apple  Care and McDonald’s fundraiser. 
By: Emily Haite
Second: Brian Tennison
Vote: Unanimous, all in favor
Result: Motion Passes

c.  Cell Tower contract (vote) - Received an email from CPS regarding the cell tower contracts with Sprint, T-Mobile and Verizon with a revenue to about $40 thousand a year and that we’ve discussed and voted to retain those.  If we vote yes then we must reply with the Lane letterhead with a written context. The letter reads: "This letter will confirm that our Local School Council at its March 18 (2021) meeting approves the continued placement of the telecommunication equipment at our school. We understand that by sending this letter to you the Chicago Board of Education will incur cost both in terms of time and money in connection with this placement. We represent that we have thoroughly considered this continued placement and are in favor of proceeding."
Brian Tennison responded; revote because there has been a slight change in the alignment of carriers.  The dollar amount is expected to be reduced by 13k a year.  

Jill Woods informed the LSC money the payroll line (chromebooks) has been growing and for the next meeting, the school will list funds to be presented for the next meeting.  

Motion:  Approval to retain the cell towers at Lane and the letter to be sent. 
By: Emily Haite
Second: Benjamin Wong
Vote: Unanimous, all in favor
Result: Motion Passes
8.     Old Business
a.     Student survey results -  Emily Haite presented as powerpoint.
LT Student Survey
Of the 1,478 students who responded, 55,5% were against a return to school. 
30% Support a return to in person instruction
14.5% are unsure
50 different zip codes were identified in the student survey.
Dan Law presented the results of the January (21, 2021,) teacher survey of the current CPS safety proposals. Of the 130 responses, 70.8% Strongly Disagree that students would be safe coming back to Lane for in-person learning, while 3.8% Strongly agree. For teachers and staff safely returning to back to Lane for in-person learning, 76.9% Strongly disagree and 3.8% Strongly agree.  Short answer feedback was also asked. Summarized seven major points.
LSC Teacher/COVID Survey Results
b.     Back to school letters (vote) - See Draft Resolution below.
Patricia O’Keefe requested to remove the second to the last paragraph of the resolution. Dan Law suggests to include the survey results. 
		Emily Haite wrote a letter and Anne Lokken wrote a resolution.
Dan Law and Katie Gomez believe that the LSC should take a stand. The letter says that.  Teachers speak for all students at Lane.
An informal vote was taken with three choices: writing a letter, a resolution or to do nothing. Resolution was the overall consensus. Brian Tennison, abstained. 
Motion:  To approve the resolution with the revision that we talked about and the  final approval via email.
By: Emily Haite
Second: Patricia O’Keefe
Abstained: Brian Tennison
Vote: Majority approve
Result: Motion Passes
c.     Community feedback survey update
The Principal Evaluation Survey is being processed. Katie Gomez  had expressed to Emily Haite concerns that Mr. Tennison might be viewed unfairly because of remote learning debate and request not to send out the survey. Dan Law agreed. However, members indicate that the survey results do not determine the final evaluation. The LSC will send out the survey.
9. 	Announcements 
Participate for the McDonald’s FOL fundraising tomorrow. April 7, Parent College Panel. Next meeting: April 15, 2021 at 6:30 via Zoom.             
10. 	Adjournment 
Motion: To adjourn the meeting (9:19 PM )
By: Emily Haite
Second: Anne Lokken
Vote: Unanimous, all in favor
Result: Motion Passes

Respectfully Submitted,

Ana Scales
Secretary



Student Survey Result Link
https://1drv.ms/w/s!An-4tLWswY7OgQAr-L-PSkjJtImV

Teacher Survey Result Link
LSC Teacher/COVID Survey Results

DRAFT [Anne Lokken]: 
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Lane Tech College Prep High School Local School Council
A Resolution of the Lane Tech Local School Council
Whereas, Chicago Public Schools (“CPS”) has announced ongoing discussions with the  Chicago Teachers Union regarding the potential reopening of CPS high schools for in person learning; 
Whereas, reopening presents logistical challenges for high schools in general, and to  Lane Tech College Prep High School (“Lane Tech”) in particular; and 
Whereas, Lane Tech is a unique school for the following reasons: 
• With approximately 4,500 total students, Lane Tech is the largest high school in  Chicago and the second largest in Illinois; 
• According to the ISBE 2019-2020 report card, Lane Tech has a highest average  class size, the least amount of funding, and the second highest attendance rate  for large high schools in the state; 
• Lane Tech students hail from all corners of the city and reside within 45  different Chicago zip codes. Pre-pandemic, many of these students took multiple  buses/trains to commute to Lane Tech each day; 
• A majority of Lane Tech students are non-white, and approximately 40% are low  income; 
• Lane Tech operates under a traditional bell schedule (8 periods per day) and  offers 227 courses, substantially more than any other school in the city or state; and 
• Lane Tech’s school building, although recently renovated, is a dense and  voluminous four-story structure that is more than 100 years old. 
Now therefore, 
BE IT RESOLVED, that we, the Lane Tech Local School Council, do hereby request  CPS leadership and Board of Education work together with Local School Councils,  parent and community organizations, and the Chicago Teachers Union to create a  return to in-person instruction plan for high school students that is safe, equitable and  instills trust for all parties; and 
BE IT RESOLVED that we hereby ask CPS to recognize each individual school has  unique factors that contribute to the school’s ability to safely reopen, and urge CPS  leadership to consider Lane Tech’s unique characteristics and needs in the formulation  of any reopening plan. 
Adopted this ___ day of ________ 2021 


DRAFT LETTER [Emily Haite]:
Dear Dr. Jackson, Chief McDade and Mr. Sharkey, 

 
We, the Lane Tech High School LSC are writing to request that Principal Tennison, or multiple stakeholders from Lane Tech be part of the task force regarding the reopening of high school.  According to ISBE 2019-2020 report card, Lane Tech is the largest high school in the state of Illinois, we have the highest average class size, the least amount of funding and yet has the second highest attendance rate for large high schools in the state.  Lane Tech also has students from at least 45 different zip codes in the city and bussing is available only to the Cluster Program and Academic Center students. More importantly, Lane Tech offers 227 courses, the next highest course offerings in the state are 146 and in CPS is 76.  Podding with this array of classes is impossible.
 
As such, Lane Tech has unique conditions for hybrid learning.  Our students have needs that cannot be met with a “one size fit’s all solution” that CPS has prescribed for the elementary schools.  We ask that our school is granted the autonomy to create a plan and opportunities. We all know that in person learning is the best for the students, but we want to make sure that everyone is safe and that marginalized students will not become more marginalized.  Ideally, we not only want to be part of the CPS task force, but we would like to create our own with Lane Stakeholders. 
 
We strongly believe that there should be other opportunities for students to return to the school for other activities besides sports.  Lane Tech has over 150 different clubs, most of which could meet in person with less risk than the athletic teams. Getting the students back in the building, meeting outside of the classroom, would help with the social emotional health of the students.  

We understand that ISBE has allowed aides to be in the classroom without a certified teacher physically there but teaching remotely to students who are in school.  CPS and CTU have not allowed that.  Without such accommodations, it has been difficult to get coverage for all of our Cluster Program classes and will be impossible to cover any sort of in person classes for the Academic Center or High School if we are held to the same standards as the elementary schools.  There needs to be flexibility to best accommodate the students in a safe environment.



CC: Ms. Lori Lightfoot, Mayor of Chicago
Mr. Miguel del Valle President, , mdelvalle2@cps.edu

Mr. Sendhil Revuluri Vice President. srevuluri@cps.edu

Ms. Luisiana Melendez Member. lmelendez9@cps.edu

Ms Amy Rome Member. arome1@cps.edu

Lucino Sotelo Member. sotelo11@cps.edu

Elizabeth Todd-Breland Member. etoddbreland@cps.edu

 Dwayne Truss Member. dtruss1@cps.edu

Dr. Carmen I. Ayala, State Superintendent of Education statesup@isbe.net

For question and answer please contact the Board of Education:
CPS Return to School Parents
https://www.cps.edu/school-reopening/
 CPS Return to School Teachers
cps.edu/reopeningforeducators
 Didn’t get the OPT in letter?
Contact CPS
sstockdale@cps.edu
Board of ED emails
ceo-jackson@cps.edu
sotelo11@cps.edu
lmelendez9@cps.edu
dtruss1@cps.edu
etoddbreland@cps.edu
arome1@cps.edu
srevuluri@cps.edu
mdelvalle2@cps.edu
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